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Dear Members:
Ready, set, go! After a long hard winter, 
Spring
 has sprung. 
Let’s take advantage of every moment. 
Look at our upcoming events and please join us for some fun activates. 
 To all our loyal members who continue to support us with your 
 Membership dues every year, thank you, without your support, we could 
 
not
 continue. 
 We have our luncheons scheduled. At our luncheons we ask that you bring 
 
donations
 for the Food Bank. 
 Check out our annual Golf tournaments, both with the Pineridge Chapter
 
and
 our own T
r
ent Severn Chapter. They are both fun days with money
 
going
 to local charities. They are both worthy causes to participate in.
 We are still looking for members to 
volunteer
 on our executive to help 
 
bring
 the Trent Severn chapter up to par with other chapters across the 
 
country
. 
  
 If you have any ideas for activities you would like to see, we are open to
 
all
 Suggestions.  We also encourage your feedback.  
 I would like to 
thank
 those members who have phoned or e-mailed me 
 
with
 suggestions and a thank you. It is greatly appreciated. 
 You can contact me at: 
trentsevern22@hotmail.com
 or by phone: 
 1- 705-320-9480
Thank you 
     
L.W.K.     
    Les Kimmerer
    President Trent Severn Chapter 
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What’s to come at a glance
:
Pineridge Annual Charity Golf Tournament 
Lunch at Mandarin Restaurant in Barrie
Lunch at Boston Pizza Restaurant in Lindsay
Trent Severn Annual Charity Golf Tournament
Belleville Council Trips 
Santa Claus Letters
 
) (
President’s Message
) (
Trent Severn Chapter
)
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Upcoming Events for 201
8
We
d
nesday June 
13
, 201
8
 at 12:00
 P.M.: 
 The Mandarin Luncheon Buffet in Barrie
 
We meet at the Mandarin Restaurant, 28 Fairview Rd in Barrie, for our group lunch. Seniors please bring along your identification. The cost is still $10 per paid member, $15 for non-paid members and guests.
Please bring along a non-perishable food item for the food banks. 
Reserve with Les Kimmerer @ 
trentsevern22@hotmail.com
 or phone: 1 705 320-9480.
Friday June 
22, 
201
8
 at 09:00
 A.M.:
 Pineridge Chapter Annual Golf Tournament
Golfers from the Pineridge, Humber, Simcoe and Trent Severn Chapters are invited to participate in their annual Charity Golf Tournament.  
The golf tournament will be held at Lake ridge Links/Whispering Ridge Golf Course, located at 1355 Brawley Road
;
 Brooklin
, On
. The cost 
has remained the same now for the last few years:
 $70 per member with no cart, $83
 
for a senior member with a cart and non-seniors $88 with cart. The tournament will be followed by a dinner and many prizes will be awarded.
When registering, please advise us if you require a cart, as we need to reserve these ASAP. 
Contact 
Les Kimmerer
 to register at 
705-320-9480. 
 Cheques should be made out to Pineridge Heritage 
C
lub
, 629 Markham Rd., PO Box 90593, Scarborough, On M1H 3G7. Please indicate 
what you are paying for. 
All registrations should be completed by May 31
st 
Tuesday August 14, 2018
 at 12
:
00
 P.M. at
 
Boston Pizza in Lindsay 
for Lunch
 
We meet at 
Boston Pizza for l
unch
. The address is 435 Kent St W. Lindsay, On K9V 6C3. 
Join us for 
Pizza Tuesday
. Paid Members $10 and non-paid members and guests $15.
Don’t forget your donation to the food bank. A non-perishable item is appreciated. 
Reserve with Les Kimmerer at 
trentsevern22@hotmail.com
 or phone: 1 705 320-9480.
Saturday 
Sept 
8, 
201
8
: Charity Golf Tournament at Deer Run Golf Course 
Trent Severn Chapter is hosting their 
Annual Charity Golf Tournament
 at Deer Run Golf Course: 
10 Brook St. in Little Britain. This 
is 
a nice 
12
 
 hole
 course
, so for those of you who do not golf a lot but want to participate, it’s a great course to play on. There will be dinner and prizes. Price is still to be arranged. Details to follow in the Summer Newsletter. Mark this date on your calendar. It will be a fun time for all.     
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Santa Claus Letters  
Once again we wish to 
thank
 all of our members who participated in the Santa Letter writing program. 
This is such a worthy cause and we appreciate all your efforts. 
For those who wish to volunteer, these letters can be done in your own home. The letters are sent directly to you along with the response letters and envelopes. The motto of the Heritage Club is “ People helping People” and what better way than to bring joy to children at this special time of year. Contact Les Kimmerer at 705 320-9480 or at 
trentsevern22@hotmail.com
 
Newsletter Distribution 
This newsletter ids produced 5 times a year and is distributed to every member and associate who has paid the annual dues to the Chapter.
Also, a general distribution is made once a year to every person currently listed as retired or has 25 years of service within our Chapter. 
Article
s
 of general interest are always welcomed. 
New Members
New members will receive our Trent Severn Chapter newsletter in the current year of 
becoming a heritage member,
 after that, they need to signify their intent to join by paying dues to the Chapter in order to continue receiving 
our 
communications. Membership runs from January to December
 and costs only $10 per person. 
  
ANNUAL DUES FOR 201
8
 
    
If you haven’t already paid your membership dues for 2018, they are now due. They have remained the same for years now: $10 per member and $10 per spouse. For anyone who isn’t mobile, who can’t come out to our events and just want to keep in touch by receiving only the newsletters, the cost is $5.00 annually. 
Why Join?
  
- The Membership Advantages
Johnson Home and Car Insurance: discounts up to 35% 
Discounts for you and who travels with you with Medoc Travel Insurance 
Goodlife Fitness: discounts up to 50% off the regular all club access rates. 
Choice Hotels: discounts of up to 20% at 325 locations in Canada and 6,300 worldwide. Also TELUS mobility discounts.
Important:
 In order to benefit fro
m
 these discounts, you must mention your Heritage Club membership number, and you must have paid your membership dues to the Trent Severn Chapter for the current year, otherwise coverage could be denied or terminated. 
Membership dues for the following year are due with the last newsletter of the year, the Fall Newsletter in Sept/Oct. 
The Annual fees paid by our members are instrumental in keeping our chapter active. Thank you very much for participating. 
Dues can be sent to 
Phyllis 
Kimmerer
, Treasurer, 
Trent Severn Chapter, 91 Sweetnam 
D
rive, Lindsay, On K9V 0A6. 
M
ake 
cheques
 
payable to 
Trent Severn Heritage Chapter.
 
LIFE EVENTS
Have you had any life events you would like the Heritage Club to announce?
Marriages, births, special anniversaries, deaths hospitalizations.
 Let us know so that we can pay tribute. 
VOLUNTEERING 
The motto of the Heritage Club is “People helping People”: we would like to know of any activity you are currently participating in that benefits people and/or the community and how many hours you spend per month. This is one of the criteria we are measured on by Canada Post and it affects our funding. 
Welcome and
 
Congratulations to our 
New
 members
, 
New Retirees
 and Transfers
. 
Sharon Hill - Barrie, Kathy Arscott- Fenelon Falls, John Bell - Barrie, James Gifkins- Belleville, Jane Miller Pritchard- South River, Sandra Cole- Minden, Robert Sixsmith – Trent Lakes, David Wallace- Kingston and Sherry Mansbridge.
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New Members 
Welcome and congratulations to our new members, retirees or transfers
Sharon Hill - Barrie 					Sandra Cole - Minden                  
Kathy Arscott - Fenelon Falls 			Robert Sixsmith - Trent Lakes 
John Bell - Barrie 					David Wallace - Kingston 
James Gifkins – Belleville				Sherry Mansbridge - Collingwood 
Jane Miller-Pritchard – South River  

In Memoriam 
Claire Ervine – Belleville – Sept 28/17
Charles Brenay- Belleville 
Russell Clarke – Lindsay 
William (Bill) Knowles- Uxbridge – Feb 12/18
Elwood Brough – Bancroft
Our condolences go out to their family and friends at this time of sorry.  

What to do when a Plan member dies?
Who do I contact about the Canada post Pension Plan?
Contact the Pension Centre at 1-877-480-9220. Outside North America: 1-613-683-5908
For Executive employees: 1-866-275-9810

What information is required?
The member employee’s name, identification number(if available) , date of death and marital staus at death. Name of spouse or common-law partner, name of executor, eligible children and beneficiaries, with their dates of birth, addresses and telephone numbers. An original death certificate and a copy of the will and proof of the appointment of the executor will be required.
A Pension Centre representative will be there to answer your questions and guide you through each step of the process.
Some other helpful phone numbers:
Great West Life Assurance Co.				1-866-716-1313
Sun-Life Insurance Co. 					1-888-757-7427
Canada Pension Plan 						1-800-277-9914
Superannuation, Supplementary Death Benefits 		1-800-561-7930 





Charity Donations for 2018 
Women’s Resource Centre in Lindsay - $200.00
Food Bank in Lindsay – 107 pounds of food 
$190.00 donated to the Belleville council to a charity of their choice. 

Collected from our Luncheons and our Charity Golf Tournament in the Fall
Volunteering 
The motto of the Heritage Club is “People helping People” 
We would like to know of any activity you are currently participating in that benefits people and/or your community and how many hours you spend a month. This criteria helps with our funding from Canada Post. 

Bob Wludyka heads the council chapter in Belleville. Along with his executive and volunteers he organizes and participates in a great many functions.  
Here are some of his venues:
Bus Trips to:

Black Light Theatre -Wed July 25th – show & dinner  - $110.00
Mamma Mia – Rd Mirvish – Bus-show – Mandarin Rest. – Wed Aug 15th - $130.00
St. Jacob’s Market – Bus- supper – visit peanut factory- The Crossroads Rest. - $80.00
Come From Away – Bus-show-Mandarin Rest. – Oct 31st - $ 160.00
Herongate dinner theatre – “The Doctors In “ - $95.00

Bob also hosts a luncheon on the last Monday of each month in various restaurants in Belleville.  Any of our dues paying members may attend. Some of our members are in and around the Belleville area. 
Contact Bob at 613-968-3874 or bdwludyka@gmail.com

To find a list of our current activities and contact info: 
Go to www.heritageclub.ca and select “Trent Severn Chapter 
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YOUR EXECUTIVE MEMBERSHIP
                          
                        
C
hapter President
: Les Kimmerer, 
Writer-Editor Newsletter 
                          
                        
Email: 
trentsevern22@hotmail.com
                                                     
1
st
 Vice President: – Vacant 
                                            Treasure: Phyllis Kimmerer 
                                            Secretary: Vacant
    
                                         
                                                                      
Belleville Council
                                                                        
Bob Wludyka
 - 613 395-5225 - email: 
bdwludyka@gmail.com
                                                                        Bruce Nickle 
                                                                        Dixie Locke 
 
                                                                           
FORMS 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
                                                      
Change of Address Notice 
Name:
Old Address:
New Address:
Postal code:
Phone number:
                                                      
MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL 
Name:
Address:
Postal Code:
Phone Number:
Renewal for Self?  $10.00
      Couple?  $20.00 
Reminder: have you enclosed dues? 
Amount Enclosed  
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
Send completed forms and/or information to: Trent Severn Heritage Chapter.
91 Sweetnam Drive, L indsay, On. K9V 0A6. You may also phone our Treasurer, Phyllis (705) 320-9480             
Cheques for luncheons and/or membership dues should be made out to Trent Severn Heritage Chapter.  
                                                
)
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Travelling just got easier!

Heritage Club, has teamed up with Choice Hotels® to make Business
& Leisure travel a little more enjoyable and convenient — and save up
to 20%!

To give you some background, Choice Hotels® includes Comfort™,
Quality®, Clarion® and a few others like the upscale Ascend Hotel
Collection®. There are over 325 Choice locations spanning all provinces —
and over 6,300 worldwide. Hotels are conveniently located near major
airports, key highways and business districts. You'll also be able to connect
easily with colleagues and friends using free high-speed Internet, and jump-
start your day with free breakfast at most locations.

Take advantage of the Choice Program:

Choice Client ID # 00088652

to book and save!*

CHOICE

HOTELS CANADA®

Earn rewards when you travel

With the Choice Pn‘vi|eges® rewards
program, you can earn points every time you
stay at one of our hotels. You're never far
from your next reward. The points add up fast
and it's free! For a limited time, we have a
Choice Privileges bonus points offer! Earn a
welcome bonus of 500 points when you sign
up for our rewards program and another 500
bonus points after your first stay. Sign up
Now! Remember to enter your Client ID #
00088652 in your Choice Privileges profile.

The link www.choiceprivileges.com/signup/CNB2B must
be used in order to track and award bonus points. Only
one bonus per member. Offer valid for new members only
who enroll between January 1, 2018 and December 31,
2018 and who make a qualifying stay with arrival before
December 31, 2018.

Three Simple Ways to Book:

Web Phone
Visit ChoiceHotels.com Call 800.4CHOICE and
; quote Rate ID # 00088652

-

Mobile
Download the app and
enter Rate ID # 00088652

v i R ¢~ CHOICE
:cHoIcE ~« BEIEMNBRE8E 5
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Bill C-27: Learn More

An exert from the Canadian Federal Retirees Association, an advocacy group.

What's the issue?

The federal government introduced legislation in October 2016 (Bill C-27). Bill C-
27 could allow Crown corporations and federally-regulated employers to change
good defined benefit pension plans into target benefit pension plans.

Target benefit pension plans or shared risk pension plans are often seen as
middle ground between defined benefit plans, which offer a guaranteed pension,
and defined contribution plans, which provide a lump sum amount based on
investments.

Target benefit plans provide targets; pensions depend on plan performance. All
the risk is transferred to employees and retirees. In tough times, target plan
benefits can be reduced, providing less retirement security for its members.

What's at stake?

Employers promised current employees and retirees defined benefit pensions as
part of their compensation. These pensions are a form of deferred wages.

Retired Canadians were counting on their pensions to live. They worked and
earned their defined benefit pensions, and made life decisions based on what
was committed to them.

We believe a deal is a deal and employers should not be able to take back
compensation they promised to their employees or retirees.

Bill C-27 would permit federally-regulated and Crown corporation employers to
do exactly that — and it could become a bigger trend that will impact even more
Canadians, making retirements less secure.

That's bad news for retirees, millions of middle class Canadians, government
bottom lines, our economy, and even our healthcare system.

How does this affect me?

This issue is important to every Canadian. If you yourself are retired, have a
family member who is retired or one day wish to retire, this issue has a direct
impact on you and your retirement security.

What about Canadians who don’t even have a pension?

Nearly 7 out of 10 working Canadians do not have a workplace-based pension.
We believe government and private sector employers should make retirement
income more secure, instead of reducing pension benefits for existing retirees.




image8.jpeg
9

None of the money saved by these cutbacks are designed to go into new
pensions for those currently not covered. This is the beginning of a slippery slope
that will reduce the already precarious situation retirement income of millions of
Canadians, including pensioners.

What are you asking for?

There is a sacred trust for the federal government to protect the retirement
income security that’s already been earned by millions of Canadians in defined
benefit plans.

In 2015, Prime Minister Trudeau clearly promised to the National Association of
Federal Retirees in writing that defined benefit plans “which have already been
paid for by employees and pensioners, should not be retroactively changed into
[target benefit plans]”.

We're asking Prime Minister Trudeau’s government to honour that promise and
to continue his efforts, as highlighted in the government’s work on the Canada
Pension Plan, to build up retirement income security for Canadians. Bill C-27 is
not going to make retirement income more secure.

What can you do?

Remind your Member of Parliament of your concern.

Coming April 1, 2018
Improvements and changes to the PSHCP

Good news! Following years of advocacy from the National Association of Federal Retirees and our
negotiating partners, the Public Service Health Care Plan (PSHCP) has finally announced the launch of
digital services, including electronic claims submissions and a mobile app. Plan members will be able to
access these new resources on April 1, 2018.

This long-awaited improvement to the PSHCP is a victory for Federal Retirees. Finally, members will be able
to submit claims online and track them while they are being processed, which will also help speed up claim
reimbursements.

Additionally, as anticipated, Treasury Board has announced the contribution rates for retired members of the
PSHCP with supplementary coverage will be adjusted on April 1, 2018 to reach the 50% : 50% (retired
member : employer) cost-sharing ratio.

The transition to 50%/50% cost-sharing ratio is the result of the Treasury Board's unfair and unlawful actions
in'2014. The National Association of Federal Retirees, together with a group of representative individual
retirees, have challenged and continue to challenge the government’s conduct in Federal Court. In August,
the Federal Court made an alarming and troubling ruling on our challenge. Nevertheless, the Association is
appealing this decision and will continue to advocate on behalf our members on this important issue.





